ARVAD

Meeting Minutes:  December 8, 2016
1.  
Financial:
· Kevin updated everyone on the current financial situation. 
· Most recent rates came out 11-18-16.

· They’re pushing for a March 1st date.  He commented that he’d be surprised if it didn’t start April 1st instead.

· The impact of the new proposed residential rates show an average total residential code 4566/4596 increase of $318,000 for a 3 month time period (July thru Sept).  However, when you eliminate the weekend 7090/5606 dollars from the equation (399k in Oct), we lose around 80k per month if numbers remain consistent across months and into the future.
· He stressed that this is looking at residential rates only.  He has no idea what will happen with the rest of the codes.

· Kevin met with finance directors at the State and said they’re not going back to the 11-level system.  There will be a new 4 tier system in its place.

· Discussion occurred regarding having all new ICAPs done within the next 2 years.

· Kevin noted that over the next few months we will have to start conversations about making cuts.

· He reminded everyone that the 15 authorized sick/vacation/holiday days started as of 1-1-16, not 10-1-16.  

· The change from code 7090 to 5606 (52.15% fed loss) cost us 207k in Oct.  Taking EFH’s out of the equation will only cause us to lose $127,000 per month as EFH’s comprise 38% of the funding losses.
· We expect October financial reports to be ready in a week or so.  Kevin anticipates cash being down to $450,000 for the end of November.  January will be a 5 week pay period so we should anticipate difficulties making payroll.  

· Kevin noted that he has to plan for the worst.  We don’t know enough to do otherwise.

· He noted that we should decide now on how to proceed with EFH’s starting January 1st.  

· We will need to make further adjustments as well.  He advised that he’d put something together for approval at the January meeting to become effective February 1st.

· Jack put in a request to make any changes to EFH funding effective February 1st to give 30 days’ notice.

· Kevin sent out July-September billing spreadsheet prior to the meeting.

· Dave reported that the State said a deficit request is in to the Governor for approval.  A number of groups have been involved in the process.  

· $19.5 million has been put aside for exception funding.

· Nearly all providers are losing money with the new funding proposal.

· Nobody is sure what’s going on with the Public Comment time frame.

· Transportation information is still uncertain.

· There is a meeting with Courtney Phillips (DHHS) and the Executive Committee of NASP on December 22nd.  Tina and Angela will work on solving medical transportation billing questions.

· Until they declare a Public Comment period, we can’t do anything.  If they don’t announce it, they can’t move forward with the new rates.
· Dave noted that any action RVS takes with this will be done with NASP as a group, not alone.
2.
EFH
· Dave noted that for 3 months we’ve carried the risk of not getting deficit funding for EFH’s.
· He’s leaning toward writing a letter to EFH providers stating that effective January 1st we will only pay what we’re authorized by the State.

· If the number changes with deficit funding we will relay that on to EFH providers.

· Dave will include a notice for EFHs to contact the Area Director or Coordinator for their particular funding change.

· Motion to approve paying EFH providers at State authorized rate effective January 1st with letter from Dave included made by Tina.  Seconded by Kal.  Jack and Kevin abstained.  Motion carried.  
3.
Adjustments
· At the January meeting there will be adjustment discussions with possible payroll implications:
· Salary Scale Freeze

· Retirement Match

· Bruce reminded the group that all adjustments of this kind have to be approved by the Governing Board.

· Jack moved to freeze the exercise incentive effective January 1, 2017.  Kevin, Dave and Jill abstained.  Motion carried.

· Bruce moved to recommend to the Governing Board for approval of a salary scale freeze for all employees.  Dave, Kevin and Jill abstained.  Motion carried.

4.
Expense Sheets
· Kevin reminded everyone to get expense sheets in promptly.
· We’ve had a few high dollar amounts turned in rather late recently.

· He noted that we pay them but a note should be put in their file when they’re late turning them in.
5.
Next Meetings:
· January 19th (Kal hosts, Dave chairs)
· February 16th (Angela hosts, Todd chairs)
· March 16th (Melody hosts, Bruce chairs)
· April 20th (Lisa hosts, Carol chairs)
· May 18th (Joanne hosts, Kevin chairs)
· June 15th (Victoria hosts, Dave chairs)
· August 17th (Linda hosts, Todd chairs)
· September 21st (Traci hosts, Bruce chairs)
· October 19th (Michele hosts, Carol chairs)
· November 16th (Joint CSC/ARVAD)[image: image1.png]



